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KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

MEDIA RELEASE 
Soldotna reconfiguration requires Skyview students to 

determine school of eligibility for sports 

Soldotna, May 14, 2014— Current 2013-2014 Skyview High School students must 
establish a new school of eligibility for interscholastic activities. One of two actions 
will determine the Alaska Schools Activity Association (ASAA) school of eligibility. 
In addition, ninth grade students who will attend Soldotna Prep (2014-2015) are only 
eligible to participate in ASAA activities as Soldotna High School students. 
 
The ASAA has provided a one-time waiver from the “Transfer/Residency Rule” for Skyview 
students enrolled in 2013-2014, the final year of Skyview High School.  
 
Students enrolled at Skyview High School (2013-2014) have the option of enrolling at any high 
school, and establishing a new school of eligibility of ASAA sports. 
 
Students who were enrolled at Skyview High School at the conclusion of the 2013-2014 school 
year must establish a new school of eligibility in 2014-2015. 
 
The school of eligibility is determined by one of these two actions, whichever occurs first: 
 

 Fifteen (15) days of enrollment at any area high school establishes ASAA school of 
eligibility 
 

 Attending the first day of practice, tryout, or interscholastic activity at any high 
school establishes ASAA school of eligibility at that school 

 
Once a new school of eligibility is determined (by one of these two actions), if a student wants 
to transfer to a different school they are subject to the existing ASAA transfer rule. This means 
no participation in any ASAA school activity for ninety (90) school days. 
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Note:  

 Students who attend Soldotna High School have already established Soldotna High School 
as their school of eligibility. (If a current Soldotna High School student wanted to transfer to 
a different school for ASAA eligibility, the “Transfer/Eligibility” rule applies, which requires 
no participation in ASAA activities for ninety (90) days.) 
 

 Ninth grade students attending Soldotna Prep will only be eligible to participate in ASAA 
activities as Soldotna High School students. 

 

 The special ASAA waiver only applies to students who attended Skyview High School in the 
2013-2014 school year, and was approved due to the Soldotna schools reconfiguration. 

 
“I am pleased that the ASAA Board put the best interests of students first in this unanimous 
vote,” said John O’Brien, director of secondary education and student activities. “Skyview’s 
students have been affected the most by the reconfiguration of Soldotna’s two high schools. 
They may now select a new school of eligibility without being subject to the ASAA transfer rules. 
It would have been unfair for Skyview’s students to be ineligible and have to sit out of 
interscholastic activities for 90 school days. Now these students can establish a new school of 
eligibility and continue on with interscholastic opportunities. I would like to personally thank 
Gary Matthews, ASAA executive director and the entire ASAA Board for working with KPBSD 
to best meet the needs of our Skyview students on this matter.” 
 
Questions 
If you have questions or concerns, contact John O’Brien, Director of Secondary Education and 
Student Activities, 907.714.8884, or email jobrien@kpbsd.org. 
 
 
Links 
Alaska Schools Activity Association (ASAA) 
Kenai Peninsula Student Activities Association (KPSAA) 
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